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ANNOUNCEMENTS

We are happy to announce the formation of the Evangelical
Philosophical Society in Philadelphia on December 28, 1976. Twenty
original members elected the following officers:

President: Norman L. Geisler
Vice-President: Gordon Lewis
Secretary-Treasurer: Jay Grimstead

The purpose of the Society is to “encourage and advance scholarly
production in any of the areas of philosophy of religion, philosophical
theology, apologetics, ethics, and other related areas.”

The Society has adopted for itself the same very simple and broad
statement of faith as the Evangelical Theological Society: “The Bible
alone, and the Bible in its entirety, is the Word of God written, and is
therefore inerrant in the autographs.” We have chosen to meet at the
same time as the ETS for mutual dialogue and enrichment. The next
annual meeting will be December 26-28, 1977, in San Francisco. Gordon
Lewis, Conservative Baptist Theological Seminary, Denver, Colorado, is
the program chairman. Anyone desiring to read a paper should send an
abstract to him by September, 1977.

Membership in the Evangelical Philosophical Society (EPS) is open
to teachers and other professional people involved in the above stated
areas and who have at least an accredited master’s degree in one of the
areas or the equivalent in scholarly production. Associate and student
memberships are open to those not meeting the above qualifications.
Some of our hopes include a scholarly journal, monographs and books
and an employment clearing house for teachers.

Those desiring membership may write for an application form to
Jay Grimstead, 2011 Fallen Leaf Lane, Los Altos, CA 94022.

Norman L. Geisler
President
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TWENTY-NINTH ANNUAL MEETING
Simpson College

San Francisco, California

December 26 - 28, 1977

For additional information
contact

Simon J. Kistemaker, Secretary-Treasurer
Reformed Theological Seminary
5422 Clinton Boulevard
Jackson, Mississippi 39209



